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Peter Gosselin <pgosselin@richmondvt.gov> Thu, Apr 6, 2023 at 1:37 PM

To: Tyler Machia <tmachia@richmondvt.gov>

| went to Hillview to look at sightlines and drainage. Of course they have not officially submitted an access permit for each

site. What | found is lot # 4 which has already been approved has sight distance from the access southeast 420 feet and
northwest 760 feet. Lot # 3 has sight distance from the access southeast 760 feet and northwest 340 feet. These curb
cuts have adequate sight distance and the drainage is already established.

Lots # 1 and #2 do not have adequate sight distance. Lot # 2 has a sight distance from the access southeast of 190 feet

and northwest of more than 500 feet. Lot # 1 has a sight distance southeast of 236 feet and northwest of more than 500

feet. The B71 specifies a minimum of stopping sight distance of 250 feet and minimum intersection sight distance of 390
feet. It may be possible to get this sight distance by clearing all the trees on the inside corner. The B-71 also states that

advance warning signs are to be placed if the sight lines are below the minimum. Both accesses for lots #1 and #2 drain

into the low spot on lot #1 into a detention pond.

Just thought I'd let you know what | found. | am aware that this is a contentious project so | believe all standards will have
to be met.

Thanks,
Pete

Peter Gosselin,
Richmond Road Foreman
Town of Richmond

P.O. Box 285

Richmond, VT 05477

(802) 434-2631
www.richmondvt.gov

Electronic communications are considered public records and subject to public inspection and disclosure unless a record
is exempt under one of the general exemptions found at V.S.A. section 317(c).
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